
May 2023 

 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

 A recent Wall Street Journal opinion entitled, “Biden’s Second-Term Mistake” succinctly 

stated what we all know: “… electing an octogenarian in obvious decline for another four years 

could be an historic mistake… It’s impossible to know Mr. Biden’s real physical and mental state 

because the White House goes to great lengths to hide it. But his decline is clear to anyone who 

isn’t willfully blind… But the best reason not to run is for the patriotic good  of the 

country…Enemies size up leaders as much as they do nations when they make their 

calculations…Asking the country to elect a man who is 80 years old and whose second term 

would end when he is 86, is a risky act that borders on selfish.” 

 Understanding all of this the article also says “…that’s also true for the advisers who 

have pushed him in such a sharply progressive direction in his first term. They know Mr. Biden 

will lead wherever they want him to go.” Biden is the true, but successful, “Manchurian 

Candidate” (watch the second movie). Both the Southeast Law Institute and Eagle Forum of 

Alabama suffered at the hands of these nameless, faceless “advisers” for our support of 

prohibiting sex change procedures on minors. See our March 2023 Educational Update. 

 In that VCAP litigation, since our March 23 Educational Update, the judge granted our 

motion for sanctions, but did not award an amount. He said he would wait until later in the 

litigation to, in effect, see how everyone behaves. We hope what he means is rather like having 

the Sword of Damocles hanging over the head of the perverted Department of Justice.  

 This month’s update is an APLC Memo on the pressing legal/political issues surrounding 

the FDA, Alabama enforcement of crimes for drug induced abortions and efforts to prosecute 

mothers who get abortions, and the politics of abortion. The issues are complex and serious. We 

hope this will give a little insight.  

 Thank you very much for your continuing support of our efforts.  With personal regards,  

I am, 

       Yours Very Truly, 

 

 

       A. Eric Johnston 

AEJ/jfj 


